

Rotary Club of Pearl River, P.O. Box 252, Pearl River, NY 10965 District 7210 - Region 8 - Zone 32 - Club #4982 - Charter Date December 12, 1935

www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

<u>"Reach Within to Embrace Humanity"</u>

Rotary Club Of Pearl River

Board of Directors

Carol McGrath President

John Buonadonna President Elect

James Murphy Vice President

George Westphal Secretary

Dorothy Filoramo Treasurer

Robert Simon Past President

Andrew Marchfeld President Emeritus

Peter Bellhouse Director

Doreen Buonadonna Director

Barbara Kohlhausen Director James Trojan

Director

Larry Vergine

Director

Ex Officio

PDG Jeffrey Keahon

Rotary Meeting
Greenhouse Cafe - Pearl River, New York
Date: March 29th, 2012

Pledge: Jim Shepard

Invocation: Evelyn Beckerle

Visiting Rotarians: None

Guests: Jonathan Levitt and Marjine Ettler

Birthdays: Ron Beckerle, Andy Marchfeld, Mark Griffith, Charlotte

Madigan

Anniversaries: None

Announcements: President Carol announced: 1. Rotary New City Food Drive is 4/21 10am-2pm...Shop Rite of PR is one of the locations 2. Glenn Keane of the Nyack Rotary mentioned that they had VERY nice things to say about Jeffrey Keahon 3. Update Info is needed for the official roster...it was being passed around 4. Paula Bohovesky Memorial Event will be at PR High School on May 5th starting at 7:30pm...there will be a concert celebrating her life and tickets will be \$20 5. District Conference will be June 8th + 9th in Poughkeepsie.

The **FOUR WAY TEST** of things we think, say, and do: 1. Is it the **TRUTH**? 2. Is it **FAIR** to all concerned? 3. Will it build **GOOD WILL** and **BETTER FRIENDSHIPS**? 4. Will it be **BENEFICIAL** to all concerned?

Rotary Challenge: Jeffrey asked a question regarding what one of the things you must do BEFORE you are considered a full member...answer was pay the \$15 initiation fee. The winner was Laurie Craig!

Queen of Hearts: Larry Vergine...picked a loser!

Happy Bucks: Many Happy Bucks for Doc Fisher's safe return! Many Happy to be here and Happy Birthday Bucks

Program: Doc Fisher was back from Guatemala where he visited with Rotoplast. 19 medical personnel were in attendance (10 of which were Rotarians from Pennsylvania!) Specialties ranged from Oral Maxillo-Facial Surgeons to Plastic Surgeons to Pediatricians to our favorite Pedodontist, Doc Fisher himself. Doc went on to explain how wonderful everyone was and how receptive they were to all of the help that was extended in their direction. Overall 106 surgeries were performed with the youngest being 2 months old and the oldest being 15 years young. Doc said he will do a full presentation with photos at a later date...looking forward to it, Doc!

We also inducted Jonathan Levitt as our newest member to the PR Roatary Club...congratulations Jonathan!

Four Way Test: Jonathan Levitt